## City of Manhattan Beach City Council Adjourned Regular Meeting Monday, April 6, 2020 8:00 AM

Mayor Montgomery: Good morning everyone and welcome to the City Council Adjourned Regular Meeting for Monday, April 6, 2020. With this we'll do a call the meeting to order and a roll call, Martha.

Sr. Deputy City Clerk Alvarez: Councilmember Stern?

Councilmember Stern: Here

Sr. Deputy City Clerk Alvarez: Mayor Pro Tem Hadley?

Mayor Pro Tem Hadley: Here

Sr. Deputy City Clerk Alvarez: Councilmember Napolitano?

Councilmember Napolitano: Here

Sr. Deputy City Clerk Alvarez: Councilmember Hersman?

Councilmember Hersman: Here

Sr. Deputy City Clerk Alvarez: Mayor Montgomery?

Mayor Montgomery: Here. And with that, thank you Martha for sending us all the public comments. We have no one else besides the data you've given us already? There's no other public comments. Is that correct?

Sr. Deputy City Clerk Alvarez: Yes, so this morning, we closed our public comment portals at 7:30 in the morning. We received a voicemail message from Monica Myrtle. We received ecomments from Vince Salem and Terry McCall. And we received public comment emails from Jerry Jeffrey Stout, Mike Chapman, Samuel Brateman, Kendra Miller, Matt Donjosik, Jeff Yang, Steven and Ellen, Terry McCall, Nancy and Harry Andreas, Jeffrey Stout, Jennifer Duffy and another one by Jennifer Duffy. And that concludes all our public comments. They will be available online for the public to review by the end of today.

Mayor Montgomery: Thank you.

\*Transcription provided by Caroline Choi, Administrative Clerk, Department of Management Services, City of Manhattan Beach.